
 
Dear Prayer Partners,                            April & May 2024 
 

From the bottom of my heart, thank you for taking the time to read our updates 
and pray for our family, team, and ministry. So much has happened since our last 
letter; May we rejoice and pray together over these praises and prayer requests.  

Ministry Trip in a Restricted Access Country: Let me refresh your memory, our 
home and sending church (Pacific Baptist) has a team in Cambodia (I’m sure you’ve 
heard of us), a team in Thailand and one in a restricted access country. Thank you 
for praying for this specific ministry trip. What a privilege it was to be able to min-
ister the gospel to two different local assemblies: one well-established and the oth-
er in the infant stage. The highlight was meeting a grandma who was saved out of 
witchcraft; she shared with us how she felt so loved by Jesus and the church fami-
ly. Also, meeting a grandpa who was known by everyone in the village as “the 
greedy man”, but since his salvation, has become known as the “generous man”. 
Glory to God! Please pray for these national believers’ spiritual growth; also, an un-
spoken prayer request that is heavy on our hearts. Thank you! 

The Lord blessed us with a wonderful youth conference. We enjoyed a wonder-
ful time of preaching, testimonies, singing, praying, and praising God together. The 
highlights were when five individuals believed on the Lord Jesus Christ and when 
ten of the young people surrendered to full time Christian service. Praise the Lord! 
It was such a blessing to reconnect with familiar teens and meet new ones. What a 
blessing it is to have a part in reaching and training the next generation. Thy and I 
are encouraged by how the Lord is working in their lives and are thrilled about 
what the Lord has in store for them. Please join us in prayer for much fruit now 
and in the years to come. Thank you! 

Brosith Mountain Ministry: Brosith mountain is an area which has been a spiritual 
stronghold for the Khmer people for many centuries. Every Tuesday afternoon, a 
group from our Tropeang Snor Church has been saturating several villages in this 
needy area with the gospel. Though the response has been for the most part cold 
and unreceptive, I praise God for Meav and Phally who have both placed their faith 
and trust in the Lord Jesus Christ. Meav shared with us that it was the first time 
that she ever heard about the good news of Jesus. Phally on the other hand needed 
someone to explain the gospel more clearly to her. I’m so glad God sent us to them 
for such a time as this. Meav was recently baptized and Phally is planning on get-
ting baptized soon. Glory to God! Please remember them in your prayers for spiritual growth.  

Thank you for having a part in making this a reality as you have faithfully invested your love, prayers, 
and support. You have made a difference for eternity. May the Lord richly bless you!     
    

                 With Grateful Hearts, 


